
 

Wollombi Road Upgrade: Night work  
7 August 2025 

 
Upcoming night work and temporary closure of Wollombi Road 

• Thursday 14 August (1 night) (weather permitting) 7pm to 5am on Wollombi Road 

between Francis Street and Lochinvar Street. Traffic will be diverted from Francis 

St, along Catherine and Mathieson St and onto Keelendi Road.  

 

• Tuesday 19 August to Thursday 21 August (3 nights) (weather permitting) 7pm to 

5am on Wollombi Road between Francis Street and O’Neill Street. Traffic will be 

diverted from Francis Street, along Catherine and Mathieson St and onto Lochinvar 

St. 

Note: If work is unable to be completed due to wet weather, work will take place on 

25-27 August. 

 

Work: Between O’Neill Street and Francis Street – drainage works. 

Equipment will include saw cutter, excavator, compaction tools, hand 

tools, trucks and solar lighting towers.  

 

Zone 1 & 3 night work between 14 – 21 August  

What you need to know: 

- Night work and traffic diversions will occur from Thursday 14 August to 

Wednesday 20 August for essential drainage and electrical work. 

- We will not work more than 3 nights in one area. 



  

Between Lochinvar Street and Francis Street – relocation of power 

poles.  Equipment will include a crane borer, elevated work platforms, 

hand tools, solar lighting towers and trucks.  

 

Why: The night works are necessary to ensure safety of the public and 

minimise overall project impacts by keeping Wollombi Road open 

during the day. 

Street parking:  Parking on Wollombi Road along the construction area between 
Francis St and O’Neill St has been temporarily removed.  

Speed limit:   Reduced to 40km/h in the construction zone  

Property access:     Traffic controllers will be in place to escort local residents as required. 

Pedestrian access:  Will be maintained at all times  

Garbage collection:  Please place your bins out as usual, and our team will ensure they get 
emptied and returned. If any changes occur, we will let you know in 
advance.  

Contact us 

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out to our Community Liaison 
Team by calling 1800 290 991 or by email at 
wollombiroadupgrade@symal.com.au. For more information on 
the project, visit the Council’s project website: 
cessnock.nsw.gov.au/WollombiRoad  

Help us go paperless 

If you would like to receive future construction notifications via 
SMS or email, please subscribe by scanning the QR code 
below or email us wollombiroadupgrade@symal.com.au 
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